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Principal’s Message 

As December is upon us, we are 
amidst the season of Advent.  Let 
us begin by wishing all our NCC 
families every blessing during this 
special time of year.  We will be re-
flecting throughout the Christmas 
season as we turn our attention to 
focus on the anticipation of the birth 
of Jesus.  We look forward to the 
safely designed seasonal activities 
that are planned for the community 
this month. 

The arrival of cooler weather means 
the tendency to spend break times 
indoors will increase.  The cafeteria, 
providence gym, and learning com-
mons are all welcome spaces for 
students.  The cafeteria will be 
opening soon as an alternate eating 
location to the classroom but must 
remain at 6 to each long table with 
a maximum of 75 students in the 
cafeteria.  Similar to what students 
have grown accustomed to in the 
gym and learning commons, they 
will need to scan the QR code to 
log their entry. 

With cold and flu season it is im-
portant for student to remain vigilant 
and continue to practice good hand 
hygiene and respiratory etiquette.  
Students also need to ensure they 
are following capacity limits posted 
on doors, especially in the bath-
rooms.  Masks are to be worn at all 
times, aside from eating or drinking, 
while indoors, on the bus and out-
side if physical distancing is not 
possible.  Students are doing a 
great job but do need some remind-
ers during unstructured times. 

Thank you to our literacy team who 
facilitated Grade 11 in 
person learners writing 
the OSSLT on November 
25.  The grade 10’s will 
begin preparations after 
Christmas for a spring 
OSSLT alongside those 
who were not present for 
the November session.   

Upcoming Dates 

Dec 10—Picture Re-takes 

Dec 17—last day before Christmas 

Holidays 

January 3—classes resume  

As quadmester 1 wrapped up we 
saw many successes amongst 
NCC athletes in both Bay of 
Quinte and COSSA finals. 

Senior Women’s Basketball – 
COSSA gold  

Junior Women’s Basketball - 
COSSA silver  

Junior Men’s Soccer – Bay of 
Quinte & COSSA gold 

12 NCC cross country ath-
letes competed at OFSSA 

Congratulations to the Senior 
Women’s Basketball who repre-
sented NCC at OFSSA.  The 
came home with a silver medal 
after many great games.  Con-
gratulations to all the players 
and Coaches Walsh and Coates.   

We both want to wish you a safe 
and Merry Christmas.  We look 
forward to seeing you after the 
holidays. 

 

Graham Stuart & Amy Goodberry 

Principal               Vice Principal  



CHRISTMAS SHARING 2021 

Dear Nicholson Families,  
 
As the hustle and bustle of Christmastime becomes more and more present 
in our homes and stores, it can seem like Christmas is already 
here! For Christians of all stripes though, the weeks leading up to the Christ-
mas celebrations belong to the season of Advent. Advent is 
about waiting for hope to arrive. In the darkness, we seek light and trust that 
Jesus is that something of holy presence that will make our lives more 
whole.  
This December, I am visiting classes to explore Advent’s message with stu-
dents. Like Mary and Joseph’s journey from Nazareth to Bethlehem, we too 
journey in this life from place to place, moment to moment, anxiously hop-
ing that there is more to it all. We often find that the journey itself is the road 
where meaning speaks, the location where something new is birthed into 
our hearts, giving us courage to continue on. Mary and Joseph made 
the taxing trek on foot from Nazareth in the north to Bethlehem in the 
south and upon arrival, a child that would change the world was born. May 
we arrive at Christmas, too, with newfound Light to keep on keeping on.  
 

Gentle blessings,  
 

 
Matthew 
 



Uniform Reminders 

• Socks/footed OPAQUE tights as prescribed in the “Lower body 

required uniform”  

• Any fully black shoe in any style which is kept in good condi-

tion 

• For our purposes, a shoe must have a sole and fit below the 

ankle—NO BOOTS 

• Wide visible sole-trims and any markings, stripes, logosmust 

also be black and blend into the fully black shoe. 

• Hats are NOT permitted at anytime in the building 

All uniform items, with the exception of 

tights, socks and shoes, are to be purchased 

from McCarthy by visiting their website  

https://www.mccarthyuniforms.ca/home/index 

NCC Catholic School Council 

Education is a partnership involving parents, students, 
teachers, principals, schoolboards, government  and the 
community.  

Due to current Public health guidelines, we would antici-
pate meetings to be virtual via Microsoft Teams until fur-
ther notice.  

Our next meeting will be on: Wednesday, January 12th 
@ 5:30.   

Contact Mr. Stuart or Ms. Goodberry for a link to the virtual meeting 

https://www.mccarthyuniforms.ca/home/index


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SHSM News 
Health and Wellness and ICT SHSM students have 
an opportunity to order SHSM clothing, at no cost. 
Please complete sizing form: https://forms.office.com/
r/bG0gcuAFS4 

• Health and Wellness and ICT SHSM students - 
Trip to Ganaraska Outdoor Education Centre - De-
cember 14, 2021 - pending approval 

• Health and Wellness and ICT SHSM students - First Aid and CPR training Feb. 1 
and 2, 2022 

MATHLETES 

Any student who enjoys Mathematics, wants to write Math Contests or join of the Math 
Tournament team, please consider joining the MATHLETES. See Mr. Walsh for details. 

NCC GUIDANCE  
Important information for Grads! 

Marks have now been uploaded to OCAS and OUAC. Grads are asked to please login 
to their accounts and verify their academic records are accurate. This mean checking to 
ensure your quadmester 1 marks are the same as your report cards and any remain 
courses you will be taking are showing correctly. If there are discrepancies, please let 
Guidance know ASAP! 

Reminder of upcoming dates: 

17 Dec. 2021 

• Suggest your applications to college and university are completed. This is a soft 
deadline but will help you avoid the rush after Christmas. 

• Suggested date you aim to have all your community service hours completed and 
submitted to Guidance. Reminder this year, if you are graduating, you require 20 
hours. 

13 Jan. 2022  

• Application due date for university applications.  
01 Feb. 2022  

• Equal consideration date for applying to college. Applications are due on or before 
this date to be consider equally with all other applicants. 

 
General information 
Please do not forget that Community Service hours and working for free (not getting 
paid) are not the same thing. The focus of the required community service hours is to 
perform a task to help make the community better by doing something that may not 
normally be possible without the assistance of a volunteer. We always encourage stu-
dents/parents to check with Guidance before embarking on any activity to ensure it will 
be admissible. Over the years, we have had several students complete activities that, 
unfortunately have not been consider Community Service according to the Ministry defi-
nition. Activities such as;  

• working for a landscape company, roofing company (free labour) 

• tutoring a boyfriend (family obligation) 

• performing office work (free labour) 

• stocking shelves in a store (free labour) 
 

The TDSB has produced a wonderful 1-page document that helps clarify what is and is 
not considered a admissible Community Service activity. It is attached for your refer-
ence. 
 NCC GRADS 
If you have applied to an Ontario college, you do NOT need to worry about sending any 
transcripts. The email you receive requesting you do is a generic message. The school 
sends this information for you and is viewable under the document section on your ap-
plication. 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2FbG0gcuAFS4&data=04%7C01%7Cgoodamy%40alcdsb.on.ca%7C533e4e4a98b74d05786508d9af6629bc%7C04e36a796c9a424eaef567a4321604c1%7C1%7C0%7C637733675586096865%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2FbG0gcuAFS4&data=04%7C01%7Cgoodamy%40alcdsb.on.ca%7C533e4e4a98b74d05786508d9af6629bc%7C04e36a796c9a424eaef567a4321604c1%7C1%7C0%7C637733675586096865%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3


Reporting Student Absences 

The Algonquin and Lakeshore Catholic District School Board is excited 
to launch the Safe Arrivals Program on February 1, 2020, which will al-
low parents/guardians to report their child's absence in a new, more 
convenient way.  

Using the Safe Arrivals Program, parents/guardians will be able to re-
port daily absences (such as an illness, medical appointment, etc.) and 
even schedule absences in one of three ways: 

• SchoolMessenger mobile app 

 
• SchoolMessenger website 

• Calling toll-free 1-844-445-4383 

Once parents/guardians have reported an absence, they will receive a 
message confirming the details by email or the app, if set up. 

As student safety is ALCDSB's number one priority, this program allows 
school secretaries to know where students are faster and track their ab-
sences in a more effective way. 

Before you begin, you must have an email address and/or phone 
number associated with your child's school to sign up.  

 

NCC continues to offer the Food for Learning program 
to all students, grades 7-12. Through funding received 
from Food for Learning, Presidents Choice Childrens’ 
Charities and Community donations, we are able to 
offer morning meal bins comprised of whole grains, 
fruits and vegetables, dairy and protein. 

A big thanks to all the students and staff who help 
deliver the food to the student population.  

Donations are gratefully accepted. If there are any 
questions or concerns regarding Food for Learning, 
please contact Jennifer Connor, Youth Worker and 
Food for Learning Coordinator at the school.  613-967
-0404 ext. 265 

Food For Learning Program 

https://go.schoolmessenger.ca/
https://go.schoolmessenger.ca/


FRIDAY DECEMBER 10th  

UPCOMING 

NCC Students’ Council News 
Student Council would like to thank everyone for their interest in the Spirit 
Wear orders. All orders have been sent to our supplier and we expect to have 
clothing in the New Year. Stay tuned to @_NCCStuCo for more details.  

Upcoming Activities for the month of December:  

• Hot chocolate and cards in the cafeteria  

• Return of Just Dance  

• Candy Grams for sale  

• Christmas cards for seniors  

• Photos with Santa  
The Christmas Assembly 

The Gr. 7/8 classes have selected their class reps and will be working to bring 
activities to the Nicholson Elementary. Student Council is excited to be work-
ing with this new group of representatives.  

All school Spirit Week: December 13th - 17th  

The Rotary Youth Exchange program is open to high school students between the ag-

es of 15 and 18 on departure. It does not matter whether your parents are members of 

a Rotary Club - the program is open to children of Rotarians and non-Rotarians alike.  

Exchange student candidates must be outgoing, self-confident, friendly, adaptable, and 

adventurous, willing to learn a foreign language, with above average grades in school. 

The application form will require you to tell about yourself and your family and provide 

references from schoolteachers and administrators. 



Grade 7/8 at NCC 

A few reminders with colder weather coming: 

• The doors open at 8:05 am for students 

• Please dress appropriately for recess—layers are recom-

mended 

• As the yard becomes increasingly muddy please ensure that 

students have outdoor shoes or boots.  These do not have 

to be all black for outdoor time.        

PIZZA Days  

We have begun offering pizza on Friday’s 

for $3.00/slice.  Orders must be complet-

ed a month at time and will continue until 

June.  Please use school cash online to 

complete orders. 

Cell Phones 

There has been a noticeable increase 
in cell phone use by students through-
out the day in grades 7 and 8. Students 
and parents/guardians are reminded 
that cell phones are to be turned off 
and kept in their lockers unless other-
wise specified by the teacher,(i.e. for 
instructional purposes, research or teacher directed activities). These 
rules remain the same in all 7/8 classes.  

Inappropriate use of a cell phone will result in: 

• The student will be given a warning and asked to return the phone to 
their locker.   

• A second incident will result in the phone being kept in the office until 
the end of the day.   

• Persistent inappropriate use will result in a phone call home and the 
parent/guardian coming in to pick collect the phone from the office. 

While cell phones have many beneficial purposes we hope that you can 
understand the distractions that are caused by these devices in an edu-
cational setting. We are losing valuable learning time and it is a constant 
distraction for many in the classroom. Students should not be communi-
cating with friends, parents etc., via text during the school day.  If you 
need to send a message to your child, please contact the main office.  
Please have a conversation with your student about appropriate use of 
their phone and where the phone should be throughout the school day.  

At no time are cell phones permitted on the school yard or during 
lunch eating time. 

Thank you for your support. 

@nccsc



 

"God never gives someone a gift they are not capable of 
receiving. If he gives us the gift of Christmas it is be-

cause we all have the ability to understand and receive 
it." – Pope Francis 

 

From the NCC family to yours!  
   

Merry Christmas 



Serving over 11,000 students in 32 elementary schools and five secondary 
schools, The Algonquin and Lakeshore Catholic District School Board is a dy-

namic system that respects the traditions of our faith and recognizes that we are 
part of an ever-changing global world. Learn more about us by visiting 

www.alcdsb.on.ca 

Supervision Support – Casual/Temporary 
Employment 

Hourly Rate: $18.64  

Under the direction of the school principal and/or vice-principal, 
the Supervision Support employee will assist school administra-
tion with the general supervision of students, which could include 
before and after school, recess and the lunch period, as needed. 

 

Emergency Replacements – for Teachers – 
Casual/Temporary Employment 

Daily Rate $186.65 

 
Emergency Replacements for Teachers are not qualified teachers but individuals who 
have an interest in working with students in a school setting and/or have experience 
with school age children, and/or have an educational background and are available for 
classroom Teacher coverage purposes. 

 

Emergency Replacements – Educational As-
sistants/Early Childhood Educators – Casual/

Temporary Employment 

Hourly Rate: EA $21.15 ECE $20.18 

Under the direction of the school principal and/or vice-principal, 
Emergency Replacement staff will provide support in the class-
room and in the school assuming some basic teacher, educa-
tional assistant and early childhood educator related duties. 

 

Qualifications:  

Minimum high school diploma required; 

Must be 18 years of age or older; 

Experience working with school age children and/or adolescents pref-
erably in an educational setting is an asset; 

Excellent communication, judgement and decision-making skills 

Creative, enthusiastic, patient and responsible team player 

 
Candidates will be required to submit a hire package to the Human 
Resources Department.  As a condition of employment, the successful 
candidate must provide a Criminal Background Check (CBC) with vul-
nerable sector screening current within six months of date of hire, Vac-
cination Attestation, and successful completion of mandatory occupa-
tional health and safety training. These requirements must be met prior 
to the commencement of employment. 

 
 

Application and Requirements:  

Please submit a cover letter and resume to the principal. 
 
 

http://www.alcdsb.on.ca

